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Minutes of the meeting held with the community residents of Mamelodi Ext 15 with the 
Mamelodi Councilors and MMC Masango on the 15 July 2014 at 15h00 at Mamelodi 
Council Chamber 

1. Opening and Welcome 
 
The Chairperson MMC Masango opened the meeting and welcomed all present. He 
requested any volunteer to open the meeting with the prayer. 

2. Attendance Register 
 
The attendance register was circulated and signed. 
 

3. Apologies 
 
No apologies submitted. 

 
4. Purpose of the meeting 

 
The Chairperson outlined the purpose of the meeting as to engage on issues that led to 
the protests by residents of Stoffel Park on 10 July 2014. He then indicated to the 
steering committee that he got feedback on the meeting held on 11 July 2014 relating to 
protest at Stoffel Park. He outline the formalization process and how it informs the 
electrification process especially in Mahube Valley EXT 15 
 

5. Concerns raised by the delegation of the community 
 

Chairperson requested that Mr Sello Chipu give progress of formalization of Stoffel Park and 
concerns raised by residents: 

5.1 Lack of communication between community and the affected councilors. 
 
The steering committee will work with the councilors and ensure that the 
information is given to the community. 
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5.2 Temporary electrification 
 
Electrification will follow the formalization process which will include the 
relocation of some of the people to permanent stands to land that will be 
provided by Council. 
 

5.3 Bridge in Stoffel Park 
 

Report by Transport and Road was as follows: 
 
The work done was temporary in order to make the existing structure as safe as 
possible. An external contractor was used for the work and a CLO, labour desk officer 
and 10 labourers were employed for the duration of the work on the bridge (11 
working days). The total amount for the temporary work on the bridge itself was 
R245 000. The Basic Assessment Report for the construction of the new bridge was 
submitted to GDARD on 13 June 2014. The Department of Water Affairs has 
indicated that a Water Use Licence application will not be necessary and that the 
they will issue a directive for the construction of the bridge to continue. The 
abovementioned departments are aware of the urgency of the project and our 
consultant is constantly following up with them. 
    
5.4 Relocation and formalization processes 
 
The city will verify and shack mark all the beneficiaries before relocation.   
 
5.5 School Site 

 
The people located at school site are under investigation and the city will pronounce 
in due course.  

6. Resolutions of the meeting 
 
After the lengthy deliberations and caucus meeting by the delegation of community the 
meeting resolved as follows: 
 

 That the MMC, Councilors and the steering committee must go on site and brief 
the community on the above progress and plan going forward on 20 July 2014 
(Sunday) at 10h00 at Stoffel Park Sports Ground. 

7. Closure 
 
The Chairperson thanked all present and the meeting was adjourned through prayer.  


